Town of Ayer

Avyer Board of Selectmen
Board of Selectmen Meeting Summary and Highlights from October 6, 2015*

(*Note: This BOS Meeting Summary and Highlights is for public informational purposes only and does not constitute an official
record of the meeting nor does it constitute the official meeting minutes of the BOS)

The October 6, 2015 BOS Meeting was called to order at 7pm.
The BOS approved (3-0) the Drug Advocates Contract.

The BOS approved (3-0) a Class II Motor Vehicle License Application for the Power of Honesty,
Inc. located at 179 West Main Street.

The BOS heard a facility update from Mr. John Hillier of Central Ave. Compassionate Care where he
indicated they plan to open for patients (all by appointment only) by late October/early November.

The BOS authorized (2-1) a letter of non-opposition for medical marijuana cultivation only to Seven
Point of Massachusetts, Inc. for a proposed cultivation only facility to be constructed at 99 Fitchburg
Road.

The BOS met in Joint Session with the Finance Committee to review the Fall Special Town Meeting
Warrant. The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the Fall Special Town Meeting Warrant for October 26,
2015 at 7pm in the Great Hall of Town Hall.

The BOS voted (3-0) to execute the layout of Calvin Street Ext., Blueberry Citcle, Hibiscus Lane,
Mulberry Circle, Magnolia Drive, and Samantha Lane for consideration by Town Meeting to be
adopted as public ways.

The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the Transfer Station Paving Contract as well as the Transfer Station
Concrete Pad Construction Contract. The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the Washington Street Water
Main Replacement Contract.

The BOS voted (3-0) to appoint Ms. Susan Tordella to the Comprehensive Plan Committee.

The BOS voted (3-0) to approve a proposed Sexual Harassment Policy and a proposed CORI Policy
to be sent to the Personnel Board to initiate the process of incorporation into the Town’s Personnel
Policies.

The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the BOS Meeting Minutes from September 15, 2015.

The BOS adjourned at approximately 10pm.

The next regularly schednled meeting of the BOS is on Tuesday, October 20, 2015 at 7pm



